
 

 

CITY OF JOLIET, IL 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
City of Joliet Substantial Amendment 

USE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDS 

Pursuant to the United State Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) regulations, the 
City of Joliet prepared and submitted an Annual Action Plan every fiscal Year.  The Annual Action Plan 
describes the resources available and the proposed use of those resources to meet the community 
development, affordable housing, and homeless priority needs as outlined in the City’s Five-Year 
Consolidated Plan 2020-2024.  
 
The City’s Annual Action Plans and the Five-Year Consolidated Plan are available for review at the City 
Hall located at 150 W. Jefferson Street in Joliet.  Notice is hereby given that the City of Joliet is proposing 
to substantially amend the budget of its previously published Program Year 2023 Annual Action Plan to 
reallocate prior year balances to newly proposed projects.  
 

The following budgets will be increased: 

PY 2022 $34,000.00 to Easterseals Public Facility Improvements. 
PY 2023 $650,152.00 to City of Joliet Infrastructure Improvement 
 
The following budgets will be reallocated, and the projects will be cancelled:  

PY 2021 $250,000.00 
PY 2022 $28,000 Demolition  

 
The following budgets will be reduced: 

Senior Housing Repair (PY 2021) by $35,000 
Boys and Girls Club Facility Improvements (PY 2021) by $27,622.55 
Senior Snow Shovel (multiple years) by $31,060 
CDBG Administration (multiple years) by $254,827 
Other balances by $57,642.45 

 

Changes to the Annual Action Plans will be available to the public for review and comment from 
Friday, August 25th , 2023 – Monday, September 25th, 2023 online at: 

www.joliet.gov/departments/community-development/hud-notices. 
The City of Joliet encourages citizens participation in the Consolidated Plan process.  Please submit all 
written comments to Mrs. Eva-Marie Tropper, Community Development Director, 150 W. Jefferson 
St, Joliet, IL 60432, or etropper@joliet.gov .  The City will accept and consider all comments received 
before 4:30 PM on Monday, September 25th, 2023. 
 
The City of Joliet will hold a public hearing to receive comments on the proposed substantial 
amendment on September 19th, 2023 at 12:30 PM. The meeting will be held in Council Chambers, 
located at 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet IL 60432. If you need translation services or a reasonable 
accommodation, please contact Christa M. Desiderio, City Clerk, 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet IL, 
60432 at (815)724-3780.  If you have any questions, please contact Ms. McNichol at 815-724-4096. 

Mayor Terry D’Arcy 
City of Joliet 
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